國立臺北大學九十七學年度碩士班招生考試試題

不可攜帶任何參考資料及電子資訊用具

系 (所)別:法律學系(法理學組、公法學組、民事法學組、刑事法學組、

財經法學組、在職生組)

科 目:英文

第1頁 共3頁

□可 ☑不可使用計算機

Vocabulary & Structure (40%): Questions 1-20 are incomplete sentences. Beneath each sentence you will see four words or phrases marked (A) (B) (C), and (D). Choose the one word or phrase that best

		phrases, marked (A), (B), . (每小題 2 分,不倒扣		e <u>one</u> word or phrase that <u>best</u>		
١.	Congress and the	strongly disagree about whether the pendulum should swing back to tighter control.				
	(A) Bush President		(C) Bush administration			
2.	Hours after winning Taiwa economic relations with m		niargin, Ma Ying-jeou said	Sunday that he would pursue closes		
	(A) president competition	(B) presidential elections	(C) presidential voting	(D) president elections		
3.	The penalty of the law is death.					
	(A) extreme	(B) extremely	(C) extremeness	(D) extremed		
4.	She was of a child;	it was an easy and safe	· ····································			
	(A) gave, birth	(B) gave, delivery	(C) delivered, delivery	(D) delivered, birth.		
5.	Chien-Ming Wang will pite	ch on, said Girardi,	the head coach of Yankees.			
	(A) Beginning Day	(B) Starting Day	(C) The First Day	(D) Opening Day		
6	You shall not eat it,	shall you touch it.	•			
	(A) but also	(B) either	(C) neither nor	(D) neither		
	 (A) It is very clear evidence (B) According to internation (C) To come up with a cond (D) There are many reasons The redray (A) quickly develop of Chir (B) faster development of C (C) rapid industrialization of (D) rapid develop of China 	nal pressure certed ving the world economic map, v na and India are China and India both are of China and India is and India are	with the focus on Asia.	ing those who practice progressive		
	Islam against fundamentalist (A) is the most populous M (B) has the most population (C) the world's most populo (D) has more people in the	Muslim ous Muslim nation	gion's roots.			
10	. The doctor told her to	the cream on the wound.				
	(A) apply	(B) play	(C) put	(D) add		
11	. The prisoners	to escape from the jail, but they	failed.			
	(A) are attempting	(B) attempted	(C) have attempting	(D) trying		
12	. This is a very difficult issue	. I think you should atte	ention to your teacher.			
	(A) gave	(B) pay	(C) focus	(D) put		

試題隨卷繳交

接背面

國立臺北大學九十七學年度碩士班招生考試試題

不可攜帶任何參考資料及電子資訊用具

系 (所)別:法律學系(法理學組、公法學組、民事法學組、刑事法學組、

財經法學組、在職生組)

科 目:英文

第2頁 共3頁

□可 図不可使用計算機

13	Chinese parents	their children than paren	its in the United States.			
	(A) have more authority	over	(B) are more powerful on			
	(C) are more stronger to	command	(D) are more authorized over			
14.	Old age a bank a	ccount. You withdraw in later life	what you along the way.			
	(A) alike, deposit	(B) just like, had deposited	(C) is like, have deposited	(D) is like, will deposit		
15.	. The parties both agreed upon to submit all disputes in relating to this agreement to arbitration, and both agreed that the is final and binding.					
	(A) arbitrative judgment	(B) arbitration award	(C) arbitrational awarding	(D) arbitration judgment		
16.	Thesystem for high voltage electricity is deemed as a natural monopoly.					
	(A) transmission	(B) carrying	(C) transportation	(D) common carrier		
17.	The professional for legal service do not lawyers to have direct business interests in a given case.					
	(A) ethics, permit	(B) rules, allowed	(C) standards, allow	(D) regulations, permit		
18.	The national security issue is the highest priority in the U.S. in the					
	(A) after 911 attack	(B) post-911 era	(C) after 911 time	(D) pre-911 era		
19.	The space shuttle will	around the earth for several d	lays.			
	(A) orbit	(B) keep	(C) remain	(D) stay		
20.	Although Clinton lost so States.	everal states in the past few week	s, she said she will keep for	r the of the United		
	(A) going, President	(B) going, presidency	(C) running, President	(D) running, presidency		

II. Reading Comprehension (10%): In this section, you will read a short article, and it is followed by five questions, from 21 to 25, in relating to the article. You should pick one, and only one, best answer to each question. (每小題 2 分,答錯不倒扣)

Taiwan Steps Up

(Modified and cited from Time, 2005)

Taiwan is the world's premier electronics factory, but the world doesn't know it. Most of this digital gear is made under contracts with big foreign tech companies, like HP, Apple and Dell and is resold to consumers carrying those well-known brand names. However, the relentless decline in tech hardware prices is putting pressure on the bottom line—profit margins on a Taiwan-made notebook PC, for example, have fallen by half, to 5%, over the past three years.

Earlier this month, Taiwan consumer-electronics company BenQ, a relatively unknown maker of everything from notebook to LCD TVs to MP3 players, agreed to acquire the mobile-phone business of German behemoth Siemens, thereby becoming the world's fourth-largest mobile-phone company with total annual revenues of nearly \$11 billion. Not only is the firm gaining size, it is gaining marketplace visibility. BenQ gets to use the top-notch Siemens brand name for five years. "To be in the global market, you need to have global scale," said K.Y.Lee, the CEO of BenQ.

Of course, selling household-name merchandise to the world does not guarantee success. Companies with great brands and global reach can still lose money. But a well-respected brand can often persuade customers to pay more for its products, which helps maintain margins in the fight against lesser-known rivals. Without brands, Taiwan's contract manufacturers are forced to compete with one another almost exclusively on prices as they seek to land deals to supply the Apples and HPs of the world and that kills profits.

國立臺北大學九十七學年度碩士班招生考試試題

不可攜帶任何參考資料及電子資訊用具

系 (所)別:法律學系(法理學組、公法學組、民事法學組、刑事法學組、

財經法學組、在職生組)

科 目:英文

第3頁 共3頁

□可 ☑不可使用計算機

After the acquisition and after BenQ sponsored the 2004 Euro soccer tournament, Motorola discontinued buying phones from BenQ, because it had started selling its own mobile phones. However, the consequence is not yet clear.

- 21. What is the main purpose in this article?
 - (A) to introduce the important position for Taiwan in the world's electronic products.
 - (B) to introduce BenQ to the world
 - (C) to describe the importance of a brand name for Taiwan's electronic manufacturers
 - (D) to discuss the prices of electronic products
- 22. According to this article which one of the following is true?
 - (A) to a firm, big size is the most important task, because its marketplace is larger
 - (B) customers are reluctant to pay more to a famous company's products
 - (C) since the marginal profits declining sharply, one of the best way for a Taiwan's electronic company to survive is creating its own brand name
 - (D) the profits declined because the size for Taiwan's electronic manufacturers are too small
- 23. After BenQ acquired Siemens' mobile-phone unit, which one is true according to the article?
 - (A) BenQ will become the top five mobile phone company in the world
 - (B) BenQ will be able to use Siemens' brand name for five years
 - (C) BenQ will remain in the notebook and MP3 business
 - (D) all of the above
- 24. Which one of the following is more suitable to discuss after the third paragraph and before the fourth paragraph?
 - (A) why BenQ failed in the acquisition for Siemens
 - (B) how much money BenQ earned after it acquired Siemens
 - (C) how good is the Siemens and why BenQ acquired it
 - (D) how to compete with their customers when Taiwan's firm creating their own brand
- 25. Why Motorola discontinued to buy BenQ's phones?
 - (A) because BenQ starting to compete with Motorola
 - (B) because BenQ sponsored the 2004 soccer tournament
 - (C) because BenQ increased the unit price
 - (D) due to Siemens' bad quality

III. Please translate the following paragraphs into Chinese

When a contract is made and avoided for incapacity, mistake, fraud, or duress or is unenforceable for non-conformity with form requirements, or discharged for impossibility or frustration, quasi contract is the body of law to which we look for the reallocation of gains and losses between the parties. (12.5%)

An officer making an arrest without a warrant issued upon a complaint or any person making an arrest without a warrant shall take the arrested person without unnecessary delay before the nearest available federal magistrate or, in the event that a federal magistrate is not reasonably available, before a state or local judicial officer. (12.5%)

IV. Composition

"What efforts I want to contribute to legal profession" (25%)